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The law is fixed regarding the diesel rebate
Jannie de Villiers (CEO: Grain SA)
► Since the start of 2012, Grain SA was informed that the South African Revenue Service (SARS) has implemented a change in the method regarding the audit of the diesel rebate.

In the past it was acceptable to claim diesel rebate on purchases on an 80:20 principle. As from 2012, it came to light that they insist on a log book per vehicle. In discussions with SARS and AgriSA, who at that time was part of the negotiations, it was established that the law indeed requires that there must be a logbook for each vehicle.

Grain SA undertook towards SARS to stress to our members that a logbook per vehicle is a legal requirement. We asked for a leniency for the period before 1 April 2012, considering that most producers did not keep a logbook per vehicle. SARS was of the view that they will not be able to make such a compliance considering that it is a legal requirement. They were willing though to look at other evidence in the audit process for the period before 1 April 2012.

During our most recent meeting with them, held on 25 September 2012 (in attendance was: Willie Linde, Grain SA’s chairman of the Input Working Group; Jannie de Villiers, CEO: Grain SA; Dr Marinda Visser and Corné Louw, both from Industry Services: Grain SA), SARS agreed to consider suggestions that can serve as evidence for the reclaim of rebate where no log book was kept. It will only be valid for the period before 1 April 2012. Grain SA compiled suggestions and tested it with a few executive members who have been negatively affected by the audit; it was then relayed to SARS and they are currently considering it.
Although is was practice and in many places still is, to give rebate based on purchases, it is still a legal requirement that a log book per vehicle is kept in order to qualify for diesel rebate. SARS is therefore under no obligation to give rebate if you do not keep a log book for each vehicle. Grain SA cannot change the law and neither can SARS. We can also not get any evidence in writing that it is not necessary to keep log books.
The rebate was allowed in the law by Treasury and the conditions for it are only applied by SARS. We have also been in talks with Treasury for a considerable time in an attempt to change it to such an extent that it is made as easy as possible, but our efforts have been hampered by producers who use the rebate unlawfully to subsidise transport businesses. We realise that a lot of frustration exist among producers regarding the changes in the audit method, but the law is fixed: and that is one log book per vehicle.

We would like to assure you that we are doing everything in our power to make the most of a bad situation.
